
Network Disclosure Announcement #797 

Short Term Public Notice Under Rule 51.333(a). CenturyLink's (Qwest Communications) 
Internet address: http://www.centurylink.com/disclosures/. 

Switch Decommissions in Arizona 

First Implementation 
Date: 

November 11, 2017 

Original Date Posted: July 28,2017 

Summary: CenturyLink announces the planned decommissioning of the 
Phoenix North 5ESS switch. Working access lines and telephone 
numbers will be transferred to an existing switch in the same office. 
The Telcordia® LERG™ has been updated accordingly. 

Locations and Timing 
of Deployment:  

The following gives additional details on the switch 
decommissioning: 

Office Name Phoenix North DS1 
Switch ID PHNXAZNODS1 
Switch Type 5ESS 
Implementation Date November 11, 2017 
    Access lines and numbering resources will be transferred to: 
Office Name Phoenix North DS3 
Switch ID PHNXAZNODS3 
Switch Type 5ESS 
Implementation Date November 11, 2017 

 

Interface 
Requirements: 

Technical publications for the 5ESSS can be obtained from Lucent 
Technologies. 

The LERG™ is available from Telcordia®. 

Additional 
Information: 

Services providers desiring technical information in conjunction with 
this notification may contact: 

Mr. William Bennett 
CenturyLink Corporation 
5325 Zuni St 
Denver, CO 80221 
720.578.2010  

 


